WILDLIFE ACRIEVE ENT CLUB CHAPTER The Izaak Walton League of America, Inc. P.O. Box 110, Damascus, Md. 20750

November Newsletter

Next Membership Meeting, November 19, 1975, Next Board Meeting, December 3, 1975

MEMBERSHIP IS OUR GOAL, AND CAN BE YOUR GOLD. That's right, earn ten dollars credit on your dues or ten in cash for sponsorship of each new member from this date through July 1976. We have a spacious and activity centered club with accommodations for double our membership. Help us boost our finances with a new member and at the same time reduce the cost of your 1976 dues. Memberships are \$50 per year and the initiation fee just \$25. Call Bill Lundberg at 559-8975 or Charlie Wiles at 972-1953 for membership information and applications. Be A Winner!

MORE MEMBERSHIP GOOD NEWS - former members who have allowed their memberships to lapse may now renew that membership without an initiation fee if paid by January 31, 1976. Let your friends know of this short term special and encourage them to join up with the "Best Darn League Chapter in Maryland". Have them mail their checks for \$50 to Bill Lundberg, Membership Secretary, I.W.L.A., Box 118, Damascus, Maryland 20750.

DON'T MISS OUR GROWING BINGO GAMES. The Big Jackpot now stands at \$1150 and the Small Jackpot at \$700. Be there (our clubhouse) Friday nights and get a piece of the action and some of those great prizes, too. Homemade goodies to satisfy your appetite are available during the evening courtesy of the Mullinix Mill Ladies Chapter. Les Kenney, the old number caller himself, will be there to host you and he could use some help. Bingo continues to be a reliable source of club income — call Les at 384-8544 and volunteer one Friday night per month. He will thank you!

ANOTHER WING-DING OF A DANCE is coming on Saturday, December 13, 9:00 p.m. to 1 a.m. The theme will be Christmas Holidays and the price only \$7.00 per couple (\$8.00 at the door) with a limit of 100 couples. Set-ups and table goodies will be provided and BYOB. Call Jerry Tacinelli at 933-4894 and reserve those tickets. The band will be the same as played at the October dance.

HOME BAKED PUMPKIN AND APPLE PIES, APPLE CIDER and good fellowship - Sounds super to me. Attend the November membership meeting on November 19 and help us empty those pans. Charlie Wiles promises to have a film too, and President Phil Hostrom promises a short meeting. See you there - AND FOR DECEMBER - there's a rumor of PIZZA and BEER at the meeting. Come out to both meetings and join us in some pleasant "swapin" of tall tales of the woods. By January, Bob Lilly and his Robin Hoods will have Venison Bar-B-Que. Humm--- all this makes one hunger just thinking about it.

OYSTERS ARE IN SEASON and will be served in abundant quantities at our club in January. The Oyster Roast date will be selected by the next bulletin, probably Jan. 18. Nore details later.

CLUB RENTALS ARE PICKING UP. The upper level is rented for November 22 and should not be used by members. Please use the club room on the lower level. If you know of parties interested in rental of grounds or a hall, have them call Joe Carinci at 253-2951. This provides another income source for us.

A SALUTE TO JERRY TACINELLI for his untiring Chairmanship of the SOS Committee. He was recognized as the national Save Our Streams personality last week for his outstanding leadership and initiative with the SOS program being conducted on the Patuxent River adjacent to our club. Congratulations Jerry.

HELP IS NEEDED at the clubhouse and grounds on November 16th and 23rd to put the place in good shape. Many odds and ends need to be worked on. We have a color T.V. in the club room when the SKINS come on, in the meantime, give Paul Jackson and Bill Flanagan a helping hand on those days.

A TREASURER IS NEEDED to fill the shoes of Andy Melson. Andy's business is taking so much of his time, he feels he would like to give up the club treasurer's job. Give President Phil Mostrom a call if you can help us with some of your time as our club treasurer. Call Phil at 770-5856.

THE FALL SEASON MEANS TURKEY SHOOT TIME. We are having turkey shoots on Sundays, December 14, January 11, February 8 and March 14. Bring your friends and your trusty shotgun and win a turkey. We have still and flying targets to match your desire.

THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS FOR MEDBERSHIP WERE APPROVED by the Board of Directors and are recommended for membership action:

Ed Parlaman 3064 Bel Pre Road, Apt. 302 Wheaton, Maryland 20906 Sponsored by F. Cales

> Charles I. Wiles, Jr. Corresponding Secretary 972-1953